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Contact Us 
Telephone - 07584 186578 
Email - SNMailbox-
PurleyOaksandRiddlesdownSNT@me
t.police.uk 
  
Follow us on Twitter  
@MPSPurleyOaks We are also on 
Nextdoor please follow us for advice 
and news 
 
 

  NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH OFFICER 
If you would like to join the Croydon 
Borough Neighbourhood Watch 
Association  ( CBNWA ) please contact: 

Katie Moore at Tel:07454 573453  
E-mail on: nhw@cbnwa.com or contact us 
by post at Croydon Fire Station, 90 Old 
Town, Croydon, CR0 1AR 

OUR PROMISES 
1. Burglary -  We will visit all victims of burglary on the ward.   
2. Motor Vehicle Crime - We will post crime prevention advice 
around this 
3. Engagement - Engagement with youths and elderly  

News in Brief       
 

Recovered Vehicle  
 

Crime prevention 
 

Crime stats for April 
 

Good work stories 
 
 

School Parking  
 

Officers conducted school patrols outside and around 
Regina Coeli school this month. A number of drivers were 
educated around their parking and told to move position. A 

number of letters were also sent out to owners who believed 
it was okay to park on double yellows for “five minutes” 

whilst picking up the children. Number plates were recorded 
on our system and repeat offenders will be dealt with by way 
of fine. Officers will be attending schools on the ward again 

checking drop off and pick up times. 

 

 



POAR Crimes 
1st April-30th April 

Burglary - 0 

Motor Vehicle crime  -  9 

 

April 2021 

Burglary Advice 
 

 Close and lock all your doors and windows, even if you are 
only going out for a few minutes 

 Make sure UPVC doors are properly locked with a key 
 

Motor Vehicle Crime 
 Consider installing security devices such as immobilisers, 

alarms or steering locks 
 Never leave your sat nav in the car and don’t have home set 

        

  

Purley Oaks and Riddlesdown Quote of the month 
It is not  the mountain we conquer but ourselves 

 

 

 

      Event Ideas 
We are looking for any ideas for 
new events on the ward 
for our community engagement 
days. Please call or send us an 
E-mail. 

Do  you know  anyone that would like  to receive a copy of our  monthly news  letter if  so please get 
them  to  e- mail us stating  they would  like a copy  and  we will send it out  and include  them on our 
mailing list. 

Recovered Vehicles 
Officers were called to Lower Barn 
Road for reports of a stolen digger in 
the back of a van. On arrival the digger 
was in the back of a Luton van which 
was also stolen. Both vehicles were re-
covered for forensics and restored to 
the owners. 

Good Work   
 
PC Hutchinson was on duty when he came 
across a male who was acting in a drunk 
and disorderly manner in the public. The 
male was arrested and charged for drunk 
and disorderly and will be attending court. 
 
In March officers read a crime report where 
a resident had become a victim of a theft of 
motor vehicle, the victim believed the sus-
pect would be known to officers or other 
residents, suspect was known to live on a 
road in the local area and officers attended 
the property and arrested the suspect, one 
charge for theft from motor vehicle and 
will be going to court. Searches were car-
ried out however the item was not found  

 


